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A draft letter to Korea regarding the proper form to be used by U.S. funds to claim reduced
withholding tax under the Korea-U.S. tax treaty is attached for your review.; This letter
requests clarification that U.S. funds claim tax treaty benefits by filing the form for foreign
corporations rather than the form for “offshore investment vehicles.”

ICI and ICI Global, as we informed you previously, [1] sent a joint letter to Korea earlier this
year regarding technical requirements that a fund must satisfy to qualify as an “offshore
collective investment vehicle” that would not be required to file beneficial owner “details.”
The form for “offshore investment vehicles,” as discussed in the attached draft letter,
requires shareholder details that are irrelevant to claims by U.S. funds, which are entitled to
treaty benefits in their own right.

Please provide all comments to the undersigned at lawson@ici.org or 202-236-5832 by
Thursday, April 12.

Keith Lawson
Senior Counsel - Tax Law

Attachment

endnotes

[1] See, ICI Memorandum No. 25837, dated January 26, 2012.


mailto:lawson@ici.org
https://icinew-stage.ici.org/pdf/26024.pdf
http://www.ici.org/my_ici/memorandum/memo25837

Copyright © by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be
abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and
should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.



